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ST. MARK CARD PARTY:  The St. Mark Monthly Card Party will 
be held in the Narthex on Thursday,  
September 21st starting at 1:00pm. We play 
progressive euchre and the cost is $1.00 to 
play, which includes refreshments. You are  
always encouraged to bring a friend.   
See you there! 
 
 
4TH WEDNESDAY COMMUNITY DINNERS:   
Please join us in serving the “4th Wednesday Community 
 Dinners” at Anna’s House, 303 N. Elder Avenue, Indianapolis! 
The Women’s CRHP Team #19 meets the 4th Wednesday of the 
month at 5:00PM to set-up with dinner, serving dinner at 5:30PM.  
Our guests number between 80 to 100 and for many this is their 
only home cooked meal of the week.  Everyone at St. Mark  
Parish is invited to help by cooking and/or serving.  This is a 
good way to meet other parishioners and great way for students 
to get service hours.  Please share with your Small Church 
groups, scouts, Men’s Club, Sister Circle, Youth Ministry and 
sport teams!  If you are interested or have any questions, please 
contact Laura Linder, 317-294-4080 or Joanie Grooms,  
317-694-4223. 
 
 
 

 

Parish Information 
 
 
BURMESE MASS:  Fr. David Bu Nyar will celebrate a Parish 
Mass in Burmese on Sunday, September 24th at 2:00 PM.   

All are welcome! 
 
BLOOD DRIVE:  The 6th Annual “Be The Miracle Blood Drive” 
will be held on Sunday, September 24th.  Blood donations have 
touched the lives of so many within our 
St. Mark family in miraculous ways.  
Please join us in donating and become a 
part of the next miracle in someone’s life! 
Online signups will be starting in early September.  You will also 
be able to signup after Masses next weekend, September 16th 
and 17th. 
 
PILGRIMAGE:   Thursday, October 5, 2017 for a pilgrimage to 
the Basilica of the Assumption in Covington, KY.  Cost is $40 per 
person.  Sign ups will begin next weekend, September 16th and 
17th.  
 
INCLUSION INSIGHT:  Disabilities are not illnesses. They  
cannot always be cured. Some disabilities are evident at birth, 
although some are caused by accident or illness in later years 
 
 
 

RCIA: SHARING THE TREASURE OF OUR CATHOLIC FAITH 
 
What is RCIA? 
The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is the process established for the universal Church for  
individuals to become Catholics and receive the sacraments of initiation-baptism, confirmation and Eucharist. 
This initiation process also involves the parish community experiencing a renewal of faith as it prepares and welcomes new members 
into the church.  The Rite speaks of conversion as a "spiritual journey" Centered on fostering a deep relationship with Jesus and the 
Church He founded, this journey takes place through distinct stages that culminates at the Easter season.  Having its origins in the 
first three centuries of the Church, the Second Vatican Council called for its restoration  to speak to the hearts of modern men and  
women.  

Our community is called to share the Gospel message of  salvation in Christ. If you or someone you know, is interested in learning  
more about the Catholic faith, inquiry sessions for the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults are forming now and will begin meeting this 
Wednesday, September 13, 2017 in the Media Center of the school.  For additional information, please email Deacon Paul,  
deaconpaul@stmarkindy.org or contact Chris Guedel, 317-787-8246, Parish Center.     

RCIA 
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2017 HOPE BICYCLE RIDE: UPDATE   
 

Saturday, September 16 
 
Thank you St. Mark Sister Circle and Parishioners! We did win 
the Hope Ride early registration $500 award. Now we look  
forward to maintaining our 'top team' designation, which should 
result in as much as an additional $2,000, ALL TO BENEFIT 
THE ST. VINCENT DEPAUL FOOD PANTRY.  There is  
definitely time to recruit riders. Look for "Click here to register".   
Website is www.hoperide.org. To register click on "CLICK 
HERE TO REGISTER" then select the team St. Mark Sister 
Circle-SVDP".  Cost to register is $30/adults and $10/kids. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In recent weeks we have visited three families 
with some common threads. They all involve 
grandparents suddenly becoming full-time  
custodians of between one and five of their 
grandchildren. In some cases they had a bit of 

warning and others not-so-much.  Some had to move to larger 
places (one grandma now has five grandchildren living with her; 
and in another case, a grandpa who added four children to the 
family.) We visited each family and supplied additional furniture, 
some clothing and help with food. The one common thread we 
noticed is that all of these grandparents look extremely tired.  
I guess this is by way of saying, if you know someone in this  
situation, consider offering to babysit, or simply ask how you  
can help. 
 
 
2017 BLANKET SUNDAY...the weekend of December 2nd 
and 3rd. We will  be collecting blankets (new and gently used), 
towels and bed linens. The last time St. Mark worked at the  
Distribution Center, we assembled towel sets for clients who are 
referred by parishes. We discovered that they really need more 
towels especially hand towels. So, we will hold some items for 
our St. Mark stash...and all the balance we will send to the  
Distribution Center designated for clients. 

Sister Circle Youth Ministry 
 
NCYC: The NCYC meeting is  this 
Sunday, September 10th from 
5:00pm -  6:00pm in the Media Center.  
Questions, contact Julie Albertson, 
jalbertson@stmarkindy.org. 
 
 
HIGH SCHOOL KICKBALL TOURNEY: 
Start gathering your high school team for the first annual South 
Deanery Kickball Tournament sponsored by the South Deanery 
Youth Ministers to be held September 16th from 10:30am -
1:30pm at St. Barnabas Catholic Church. Email Julie Albertson, 
jalbertson@stmarkindy.org for more details and the link to sign 
up your team!  
 
CONFIRMATION MEETING FOR YOUTH AND PARENTS: 

Preparation for the Sacrament 
of Confirmation for high school students  
in grades 10-12 will begin  
Sunday, September 24th at 6:00pm in the 
church. Both Parents and youth are  
encouraged to attend this first meeting.  
Registration forms will be available at 

that meeting. Questions? Email Julie Albertson 
at jalbertson@stmarkindy.org or call the Parish Center.  
  

You’re Invited… 
 

Monday, September 11, 2017 
 

VOCATION PRAYERS - St. Barnabas' new Deacon,  
Jerry Matthews, will lead us in the  
rosary, a few other prayers, a homily, 
and closing with Benediction on  
Monday evening, August 14th, 7:00 p.m. at  
St. Barnabas.  While we definitely need to 
pray for the seminarians, prayers are also 
needed for those discerning a vocation.   
If you are able, please consider joining us. 
 
In Luke 10:2, we read: "The harvest is abundant but the  
laborers are few; so ask the master of the harvest to send out 
laborers for his harvest."   

St. Vincent de Paul 

Vocations 
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INDIANA CATHOLIC MEN’S CONFERENCE 2017: MEN of all 
ages ~ register now for 
the 12th Annual Indiana 
Catholic Men’s Confer-
ence, which will be held 
Saturday, September 
30th at the Indiana Convention Center. Join men from across 
Indiana, Archbishop Charles C. Thompson and nationally known  
Catholic Speakers, Msgr. Charles Pope, Deacon Larry Oney 
and Brian Patrick.  Bring your son, father, and/or a friend for this 
wonderful, spirit filled day. For more information or to register, 
go to www.indianacatholicmen.com.. 
 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES:   Catholic Charities of Indianapolis 
sponsors a monthly caregiver support groups for family  
members/friends who care for older adults.  Meetings are open 
to the community and are a way for adult caregivers to share 
and learn from each other.  Please confirm attendance and  
for additional information, contact Monica Woodsworth at  
317-261-3378 or mwoodsworth@archindy.org.  The next  
meeting is Monday, September 18th, 5:30pm-7:00pm, at  
St. Mark School.  Topic: tai chi 
 
BEING AND BELONGING…A RETREAT FOR SEPARATED 
AND DIVORCED CATHOLICS:  will take place Friday 
through Sunday, October 6 - 8, 2017 at Fatima Retreat 
House, 5353 E. 56th Street in Indianapolis, Indiana. You are 
invited to relax as you journey with others listening to their  
stories and exploring a common loss. The program will help 
deepen your understanding of the healing process, increase 
your sense of belonging, and help you affirm that God is with 
you in your struggles and hopes. To receive a brochure or to  
register please call The Pro-Life Family Life Office  
317-236-1586 or Fatima Retreat House 317-545-7681. 
Email dvanvelse@archindy.org 
 
SHADOWING AT RONCALLI HIGH SCHOOL: Any 8th grader 
interested in attending Roncalli High School has the opportunity 
to visit for a day of shadowing classes with a current student. 
This is the perfect time for a prospective student to experience 
life at Roncalli while spending the day with a current freshman 
or sophomore who shares their similar interests academically,  
athletically, extracurricularly, etc.  

Shadowing takes place from September-April, and 
there are designated dates each month for future 
Rebels to join us. All of the deanery students will 
shadow with their 8th grade class, but for parishioners who are 
not students at the grade school, please contact Allie Ross, 
Director of Admissions at aross@roncalli.org or (317) 787-8277, 
ext. 243 to set up your child's Rebel for a Day experience.   

Community 
 

ST. MARK CATHOLIC SCHOOL DINE OUT NIGHT 
 
Thursday, September 14, 2017 
 
Please join us and help raise 
money for SMCS. Pick up a flyer 
in the church narthex and eat at 
City Barbecue and 25% will 
come back to St. Mark Catholic 
School! City Barbecue, 7863 US 31 South. Flyers 
must be presented at time of order to receive credit 
for the sale. 
 
 
DO YOU WANT TO RECEIVE 50% OF YOUR 
DONATION TO ST. MARK BACK TO YOU? 
The word is out. The competition has increased. More people 
are donating to the Indiana State Tax Credit Scholarship  
Program and taking advantage of this unique tax  
opportunity.  Your gift to St. Mark Catholic School, through  
the Institute of Quality Education (IQE), will help our students 
afford a high quality, Catholic education. The cap for the  
2017-18 fiscal year has been raised to $12.5 million, but these 
credits are expected to run out early.  Don’t be left at the  
starting line!  Donate early to take advantage of the 50% state 
tax credit opportunity.  This program is a win-win for donors and 
our St. Mark Catholic School students.  Please contact  
Steve Helmich, Team Leader (stevehelmich50@gmail.com) or  
Rusty Albertson, Principal, (ralbertson@stmarkindy.org) for 
more information. You can also donate online at: http://
www.i4qed.org/sgo/donors Make sure you designate  
ST. MARK CATHOLIC SCHOOL for your donation!  
 
 
 

1 Timothy 4:12  "Let no one have  
contempt for your youth, but set an  
example for those who believe, in  

speech, conduct, love, faith, and purity"  
 

School 
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Calendar of Events  
 
Sunday, September 10, 2017 
 MASS - Church (7:30 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:45 AM) 
 SMRE - 3yrs - K, Parish Center (9:30am - 10:30am) 
 SMRE - 1st - 6th Grade - Orientation (10:40am) 
 SMRE - 7th and 8th Grade - Parish Center  
     (6:30pm - 8:00pm)   
 NCYC Meeting - School, Media Center (5:00pm - 6:00pm)       
       
Monday, September 11, 2017  
 MASS - Church - 9:00 AM 
 ESL - School (5:30pm - 7:00pm) 
 
Tuesday, September 12, 2017  
 MASS - Church - 9:00 AM 
 Small Church Committee - Cenacle (10:00am - 12:00pm) 
 Prayer Group - Parish Center (1:00pm - 3:00pm) 
 Girl Scouts - Men’s Club Room (5:00pm - 6:30pm) 
 Boy’s Basketball Camp  - Msgr. Schafer Hall  
                       (6:00pm - 7:30pm) 
 Scouts - Msgr. Schafer Hall Basement (6:15pm - 7:45pm) 
 Bell Choir Rehearsal - Church (6:00pm - 7:30pm) 
 CRHP Women’s #1 - Courtesy Room (7:30 - 9:00pm) 
 
Wednesday, September 13, 2017  
 MASS - Church -  9:00 AM 
 ESL - School (5:30pm - 7:00pm) 
 Finance Committee - Parish Center (6:30pm - 8:00pm) 
 RCIA - School, Media Center (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 Quilters - Cenacle  (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 Ensemble Rehearsal - Church (7:30pm - 9:00pm) 

Outreach Commission 

 
If you use your offering envelopes for weekly collections, but 
might wish to contribute electronically for a special collection 
Online Giving provides the opportunity to do so. You can 
choose to do a One Time Gift or a special remembrance, or you 
can set up regularly scheduled contributions that are  
withdrawn on the date you specify in the system.  It’s easy and  
convenient! Go to our website, www.stmarkindy.org., and look 
for the              icon on the homepage and follow the prompts.  
 
If you have questions or need help, contact Chris Johnson at 
the Parish Center. 
 
Thank you for time, talent and treasure. 
 

Online Giving 

 
Thursday, September 14, 2017  
 MASS - Church -  9:00 AM 
 Catholic Charities Counseling - Parish Center  
            (10:00 - 12:00pm) 
 Children’s Choir - Church (4:00pm - 5:00pm) 
 Adult Choir - Church (7:30pm - 9:00pm) 
 
Friday, September 15, 2017  
 MASS - Church -  8:15 AM 
 
Saturday, September 16, 2017 
 Reconciliation - Courtesy Room (4:00pm - 5:00pm) 
 MASS - Church - 5:30 PM 
 
Sunday, September 17, 2017 
 MASS - Church (7:30 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:45 AM) 
 SMRE - 3yrs - K, Parish Center (9:30am - 10:30am) 
 SMRE - 1st - 6th Grade - Orientation (10:40am) 
 SMRE - 7th and 8th Grade - Parish Center  
     (6:30pm - 8:00pm)         

The Outreach Commission involves various committees  
dedicated to reaching those in need of physical, spiritual, and 
mental support within our surrounding community. 
 
Pro-Life and Birthline  Inclusion Ministry 
Social Justice Committee  HOOP Ministry 
St. Vincent de Paul  Intercultural Ministry 
Hope and Healing Support Group 
  
If you are interested in joining any of the committees, please 
call the Parish Center. 


